Dear Professors and Students,

The Foreign Correspondents' Club of Japan is pleased to invite students
to attend our second student-training program on Saturday, June 2. The
first one last December was attended by nearly 40 students from a number
of universities in Japan, both big and small, and was a resounding
success. Completion of the program entitles students to have their names
entered on the part-time student assistant list that will be made
available to FCCJ journalists, who are interested in hiring a part-time
assistant on a project or for longer periods of time. The FCCJ will set
a rate of 1,000 yen per hour, but interviewing and negotiations for the
positions will be up to the individuals themselves.

As in the December session, students in the half-day training program
will learn about how journalists put together a story, how to find the
right resources, reading press releases and interviewing techniques. The
program, which is intended to give students a practical glimpse of a
reporter's job, will conclude with a mock press conference, during which
students will act as reporters, ask questions, and submit a short story
based on the press conference later via email. Due to the overwhelming
interest in the last session, we are planning to hold a morning session
and an afternoon session. Please see details below.

DETAILS:

WHAT: Student Training

WHEN: June 2 9:30am - 1pm (including lunch) OR
1:30 - 4:30 (includes coffee/tea social)

WHO: Any student, undergraduate or graduate, may sign up to attend the
class, regardless of experience or academic major. Students, who attend
the workshop, are not required to sign up for an assistance position.
Space will be limited to 32 students for each session. First come, first
served.

Professors are invited to attend as observers.

WHERE: FCCJ, 20th floor bar area
Yurakucho Denki Building North Tower
(One minute from Yurakucho station, connected to Hibiya station)

DRESS CODE: Business casual (shirts, slacks, skirts…)

Students and professors, who wish to observe, may sign up by emailing
Naomichi Iwamura at <iwamura@fccj.or.jp>.

Please let us know if you prefer to attend the morning session or the
afternoon session. If you do not have a preference, say so. If you need
to cancel, please let us know at least 48 hours in advance as our space
is limited, and we would like to offer your place to another student.

The Foreign Correspondents' Club of Japan is a shadan hojin non-profit
organization, established in November 1945, to promote friendship,
harmony and mutual welfare among its members, to defend the freedom of
the press, and to increase friendly relations between Japan and other
countries. The first members were a group of journalists accredited to
General Douglas MacArthur's headquarters. The club has since grown to
more than 300 working journalists, representing news organizations from
around the world. FCCJ is run by an elected board of directors and
appointed committees.
